

## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

P. O. Box 2033 University, Alabama

September 21, 1949

Dr. H. B. Stenzel, Geologist Bureau of Economic Geology The University of Texas University Station, Box B Austin 12, Texas

Dear Dr. Stenzel:

Thank you for your letter of August 29 and the reprint on the Sellaeformis. I was also very pleased to receive the copy of the report on the geology of Mississippi. Since our Chectaw trip I have been in the field in Baldwin County, and this is the first time I have had a chance to return to the office and catch up on my correspondence. My plans are to return to Baldwin County for a week, then to return to the office. At that time I will see what I can find with regard to the list of books that you would like to have for your library.

Beth Lyman and I appreciate the part that you played on the recent Choctav field trip. I honestly believe that your presence on the trip was the major factor in bringing about the complete agreement on the Claiborne-Jackson question. Since our trip I have received a very nice letter from Dr. Cooke on the subject and another from MacNeil. We can go shead and publish our report with no special repercussions by the editors in Washington.

Under separate cover there is being sent you copies of the Salt Mountain Limestone paper and a list of publications for Alabama. Please check them over and see if there are any additional things for the State that you would like other than those on the list you sent me.

Sincerely yours.

Philip E. LaMereaux Geologist in Charge

Le